
	

Michael	“Loki”	De	Marco	
41	Pilling	Street,	Apt.	#1	
Brooklyn,	New	York	11207-1607	
	
	
	
August	7,	2017	
	
	
	
	
	
Dear	Loki,	
	
I	am	writing	you	on	behalf	of	the	members	of	the	Empire	City	Motorcycle	Club	(the	“club”).	
	
The	club	is	aware	that	you	have	removed	yourself	as	a	member	of	the	club’s	Facebook	page,	as	well	as	
‘unfriended’	many,	if	not	all	of	the	club’s	members	individually	on	Facebook.		Please	appreciate	that	many	
members	found	these	actions	hurtful,	especially	since	we	do	not	believe	there	was	a	reason	that	necessitated	such	
unkind	and	unilateral	gestures.		Even	if	there	was	a	reason,	the	club	considers	its	members	“	family”	and	members	
of	a	family	communicate	with	one	another.		Even	so,	you	have	chosen	to	cut	off	all	means	of	contacting	you	except	
by	letter.		In	addition	to	cutting	off	communication,	we	have	noted	your	inexplicable	absence	from	club	meetings	
and	calls	these	past	few	months.	
	
Collectively,	your	actions	and	absences	have	led	us	to	conclude	that	you	no	longer	have	any	interest	in	the	club	or	
associating	with	its	members.		As	such,	we	voted	to	discharge	you	from	club	membership	at	the	August	2nd	Open	
General	Meeting.		We	only	request	that	you	peaceably	return	your	ECMC	back	patch,	ECMC	front	patch	and	AMCC	
patch,	as	well	as	other	club	property	you	have,	if	any.		Upon	receipt	of	these	items	we	will	pro-rate	your	
membership	dues	as	of	August	2nd	and	return	the	balance	to	you.		You	can	mail	these	items	to	the	club’s	official	
address:	
	
Empire	City	MC	
10	West	15th	Street,	Suite	609	
New	York,	New	York	10011-6821	
	
We	wish	you	well	in	all	your	endeavors.	
	
	
	
Sincerely,	
	
	
	
Aaron	Griffith	
ECMC	Secretary	


